+ Board of Public Safety Meeting Minutes 10/15/2019 Page 1

BLOOMINGTON BOARD OF PUBLIC SAFETY

The Bloomington Board of Public Safety held a Regular Meeting on Tuesday, October 1§, 2019, at
6:00 p.m., in the City of Bloomington McCloskey Conference Room located at 401 N. Morton Street,
Bloomington, Indiana.

CALL TO ORDER

President Susan Yoon called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Other Board members present were:
Kim Gray and Maqubé Reese

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Susan Yoon tabled the approval of the minutes due to the lack of quorum at this meeting of members
present at the September 17, 2019 meeting.

REVIEW OF BPS PAYROLL AND CLAIMS

Both Deputy Chiefs agreed the payrolls and claims were correct. Board signed the claims.

POLICE DEPARTMENT BUSINESS

Report on Monthly Statistics, Training and Incident Reports; Letters of Appreciation and
Commendation

Police Chief Mike DiekhofT reported on the monthly statistics, training and letters of appreciation and
commendation as well as the Police Social Worker referrals. Board member Reese had questions about
hate crime reporting and a discussion was held on same.

(General Business

General discussion was held on a recent shooting.

Purchases: Expenditures/Procurements — Police Chief Diekhoff mentioned as discussed in a previous
meeting the Department will have police vehicle purchases coming up.

Personnel! Issues

Captain Ryan Pedigo discussed personnel openings and other personnel matters.

CIRT/ARYV Deployment Report — none,
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FIRE DEPARTMENT BUSINESS

Report on Monthly Statistics, Training and Incident Reports; Letters of Appreciation and
Commendation

Fire Chief Jason Moore reported on the monthly statistics, training and letters of appreciation and
commendations as well as public engagement activities. Discussion was held on training hours and
what training the firefighters receive.

Fire Chief Moore noted a thank you letter was in appreciation that the department recently responded to
a child bike incident where a child needed to be cut out from the bike they were entangled in. The
firefighters that responded to said incident took it upon themselves and purchased a replacement bicycle
for the child.

General Business — Fire Chief Moore noted an upcoming “Push-In’ ceremony for a new engine in
November. He also noted next year there will be new equipment purchased. Chief Moore also noted
purchase of LED lights for the stations.

Personnel Issues

Fire Chief Moote reviewed personnel matters,

Purchases: Expenditures/Procurement

Fire Chief Moore reviewed remodeling expenses, new engine purchase and bail out kits,

BOARD BUSINESS, OTHER BUSINESS and PUBLIC COMMENT

None

AJOURNMENT

Kim Gray made a motion to adjourn the mecting. Meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m,

Respectfully submitted,
Heather Whitlow, Recording Secretary
Board of Public Safety

The minutes of the October 15, 2019 Board of Public Safety Meeting were approved this 17" day
of December, 2019, 7 o |' {
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